
 
 IMPORTANT DATES COMING UP 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  

  October 
   
   17th ð 19th  - 3 day bike hike 
 24th - Transition 9.30-10.30,  
 24th ð 27th -  
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Walk to School Month 
Our students and families have certainly embraced the spirit of the Walk to School challenge for October. It 
has been fabulous to see our bike shed full of bikes and so many other students walking with family 
members. A special mention must go to those of our families who live some distance from our school; many of these families have 
been walking the last kilometre or so of their journey, which shows remarkable commitment to the cause.  
 
Avenel Fun Run Success 
While we are on the topic of physical activity, congratulations to all of our students who took part in the annual Avenel Fun Run 
last Sunday. It was great to see so many of our students and families involved in this great event and our students certainly 
achieved some cracking times for the 2.5km run. A photo of category winners, Lindsay Smith and Lucy Steers, is contained in this 
weekôs newsletter.  
 
Fete and Clearing Sale ð Our Major Fundraiser. 
We are now just under a month away from our Fete and Clearing Sale, which is our major fundraiser for the year. As a school, we 
have deliberately scaled back the help requests which we ask of our parents and families to prioritise our Fete and Clearing Sale. 
In support of our School Council and Parent and Friends Committee, it would be wonderful to see a strong volunteer response to 
help us run a successful event. A full list of tasks is available elsewhere in the newsletter; no particular expertise is required for 
any of the roles, just a willing attitude and an hour or two! 
 
Vandalism ð Community Appeal 
This week while preparing for our Grade 5/6 Bike Hike, I discovered that three tyres on our school trailer and Bike Education trailer 
had been slashed. The sidewalls of the tyres had been cut with a knife, rendering all of the tyres beyond repair. The police have 
compiled a full report and are currently investigating this act of criminality. As a school, we pride ourselves on the community 
access that we provide to our facilities, however this incident has understandably left a sour taste in the mouth. If you have any 
information which you feel might be useful to the investigation I would be grateful if you could get in contact with me.  
 
Grade 5/6 Bike Hike: 
Due to current weather conditions, we have had to cancel the first day of our Grade 5/6 Bike Hike. Over the long history of this 
ride, we have had a great run with the weather and this is the first time that the weather gods have intervened. The ride will 
commence tomorrow and I am looking forward to great two days of riding along the Great Victorian Rail Trail. Although 
abbreviated, we will still cover over 100km so it will still be a solid challenge for our students. I would like to extend my thanks to 
the great parent support we receive for this unique event. Our support car drivers and parent riders do a wonderful job in assisting 
our students and we could not run the event without them. Many thanks! 
 
Division Athletics 
Congratulations to our team of nine athletes who all competed very strongly at last weekôs Division Athletics carnival. All of our 
students gave their all on the day, with three students progressing to the Regional Athletics Carnival on Friday. Best of luck to Ely 
Reid, Finbar OôSullivan, Charlotte Cotter and Ben Davies as they fly the flag for Avenel in Albury.  
 
Cheers 
Neil 

 
OTHER THINGS YOU NEED TO KNOW éé 

 
WEARING OF HATS IN TERM 4 ð A reminder that all children are required to wear their hat in term 4.  If your child requires a 
new hat they are available from the office for $10.00. 
 
STUDENT MEDICATION ï We ask parents to please not send medication to school without a note or instruction on what the 
medication is and when itôs to be taken? 
 
AMENDED LUNCH ORDER FORM ï Attached to this newsletter is an amended Lunch Order form for Term 4. Please disregard 
the form in last weekôs newsletter. Sorry for any inconvenience. 
 
 
 



 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS UPDATE 
Avenel Primary Fete ð Major Raffle Raffle ticket books were sent home earlier this week.  
Please make the effort to sell your tickets.  More books are available from the office if you 
require them.   This year the first prize in the major raffle is an Igloo All Terrain Esky ($300) 
together with a $100 voucher from Avenel Meats.  Other prizes include a $200 service 
voucher from Neil Beer and a $200 Bunnings voucher plus our 3 hampers. 
 

We are looking for donations from the community for our Fete Raffle Prizes.   This year 

we have 3 hampers a Gardening Hamper, Kitchen/Grocery Hamper and Leisure Hamper 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

AROUND THE ROOMS 
 

To ï Max Wilson. 
 
STUDENT OF THE WEEK ï Congratulations to 

 

Archie Butler ï for the details he used when writing his recount about the best part of his holiday. J 
Ellie Day ï for thinking deeply about words when reading words into context. J 
Angie Hurlock ï for the improved effort she is putting into her writing tasks. J 
Holly Williams ï for working well in small group work. J 
Zac Anderson ï for always giving 100% to all of his learning. J 
Micah Padgett- for his effort and engagement in writing a script and creating amovie using green screen 
and movie making technology. J 
Harry Shiner - for his positive attitude and consistent effort in all learning tasks. J 
 

 
 
 
 

Daniel Taresch - For his confidence when sharing ideas and participating in classroom discussions. J 
Breanna Lane - For displaying strong friendship skills with her peers. J 
Hudson Black - For always using beautiful manners and being well organised every day. J 
Ebony Harper - For her enthusiastic manner and positive mindset when attempting all tasks. J 

 
 
 
 
 

 
IN GOOD CONDITION FOR 

FETE DAY.  PLEASE 
LEAVE ITEMS AT SCHOOL 

BY THURSDAY 8TH 
NOVEMBER. 
(No clothes) 

 

ANNUAL FETE & CLEARING SALE - TURN YOUR TRASH INTO TREASURE é. 
BOOKINGS NOW BEING TAKEN FOR CLEARING SALE LOTS. 

Why not take the opportunity to do a óspring cleanô of your cupboards and the shed(s) and book all your 
óunwanted itemsô into our Annual Clearing Sale which will be held on Sunday 11th November. 

Lot bookings can be made by ringing the Avenel Primary School Office on 57 96 2264 or emailing a list of 
your items to avenel.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 



WANTED BY JUNIOR SCHOOL COUNCIL 
Lego donations to assist in starting a lunchtime 

Lego Club.  
 
 

 
AVENEL FUN RUN WINNERS 

Congratulations to two Avenel Primary students who won the 
primary section of the Avenel Fun Run on Sunday morning. 
Forty people took part in the 2.5km run up Lovers Hill in 
conjunction with market day and Lucy Steers ran the event in 
11.42 minutes and Lindsay Smith in 9.50 min. 
 
Photographed are the group winners 
 
Back:   Hayden Lee Wandong, overall winner Ben Bath Avenel, 
Samantha Gaskett from Seymour 
 
Front:  The three junior runners all from Avenel are Lucy Steers, 
Lindsay Smith, Hannah Cotter.   


